
January 14, 2025 

Regular meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Sparta was held January 14, 2025 at 7:00 pm. 

Members present:  Supervisor Mark Schuster, Deputy Supervisor Deb Halpenny, Bill Smith and 

Mary Ellyn Calabrese. 

Absent:  Aaron Schreiner. 

Minutes of the December 10th, 2024 meeting were read.  A motion was made by Deb Halpenny 

and seconded by Bill Smith to accept the minutes.  All voted yes.  Carried. 

Minutes of the December 30th, 2024 meeting were read.  A motion was made by Bill Smith and 

seconded by Mary Ellyn Calabrese to accept the minutes.  All voted yes.  Carried. 

Assessor Holley Smalt reviewed her report. 

Highway Superintendent Kevin Robinson reviews his report. 

A motion was made by Mary Ellyn Calabrese and seconded by Bill Smith to accept and prepay 

the Town’s Insurance per the Town Supervisors’ review and approval.  All voted yes.  Carried. 

The Town Board reviewed the Procurement Policy. 

General bills were audited and approved for a total amount of $4,773.60. 

Highway bills were audited and approved for a total amount of $21,276.87. 

Street light bills were audited and approved for a total amount of $232.01. 

 

A motion was made by Mary Ellyn Calabrese and seconded by Deb Halpenny to nominate Kent 

and Alise Rounsville as Senior Citizen of the Year.  All voted yes.  Carried. 

 

A motion was made by Deb Halpenny and seconded by Bill Smith to adjourn the meeting.  All 

voted yes.  Carried. 

 

Next regular meeting will be held February 11, 2025.   

 

TOWN CLERK 

Sheila Duffy 

 


